
 

United States Marine Corps League 

Department of New Hampshire 

24 June 2018 Meeting Minutes 

Members Present: Cherie Monnell, Commandant   Mark Lindsley 

           Shawn Carboni     Cody Dumont    

               John Finch     Bruce Katz 

          Derwood Haskell                 John Jenkins   

                  Dave Dubey                     Frank Saglime   

             Tony Dube                 Judith Jones    

           Mike Harnish      Gary Gahan  

Guest Present: None 

Meeting began at 1100. Opening ceremonies were conducted by the Commandant, Chaplain, 

and Sgt at Arms.  

Roll Call of Officers: Chaplain, Sgt at Arms and Web Sgt absent. All others present. 

Roll Call of Detachments: Twin State and Lakes Region absent. All others present. 

A quorum was present. 

Adjutant report: Derwood Haskell made a motion to accept minutes of the 29 October 2017 

meeting as published on web site. Dave Dubey seconded. No discussion. Motion Passed. 

Paymaster’s report: Beginning Balance: $ 6,858.26 Ending Balance: $ 5,865.24 

Budget 2018-2019 Motion made to accept budget by Bruce Katz. Seconded by frank Saglime. 

Motion passed. 

Donations: Building Dreams 4 Marines Golf Tournament BOT voted to donate $500  

Chaplain’s Report:  Frank Diekmann and Tony Romano are doing better but are still in a lot of 

pain 



Final Duty Station: Joe Shea and Bill McBride 

Committees: 

Membership report: published on National’s website in the library  

 Fundraising report: 50/50 tickets to help provide some income for Department will be sold 

yearly (January – December). Tickets will be $2 per ticket, tickets limited to 1500 for year. $500 

prize first drawing by December 31 2018. Winners will be posted on Department website. 

Participation from all detachments would help. 

Honor and events: Not all funeral homes know to contact Marine Corps League for funeral 

details  

Quad State 2018: good showing from NH 

Joe Shea service 24 May 2018 

Awards: send nominations for Department awards by the first of October 

Scouting: 0 awards  

Scholarship: one application was overlooked. Scholarship committee recommended not to 

approve 

Motion made to accept Scholarship committees report by Cody Dumont. Seconded by Frank 

Saglime. Motion Passed. 

Old Business: 

Quad State 2019 proposals by Granite and Seacoast presented, Seacoast withdrawn 

Manchester is location dates are April 26-28 2019 

Payment of Dues into National by August 31st detachments should collect dues prior so Gary 

Gahan is not submitting departments dues late. 

New Business: 

Fire Team 1: Flag raising November 10 Gary Gahan chair, Cherie Monnell, and Mark Lindsley 

Fire Team 2: Joint Installation at Puritan (December 9) Gary Gahan chair, Frank Saglime, and 

Tony Dube 

Fire Team 3: Commandant’s Proposed Slate of Officers for September 23 meeting Election 

process volunteers Frank Saglime, Dave Dubey, Cody Dumont, and Cherie Monnell 

Fire Team 4: By-Laws and Admin proc rewrites Derwood Haskell, Cherie Monnell, Judith Jones, 

Dave Dubey, and Cody Dumont 

Quad State Fire Teams: Contact Commandant Cherie Monnell to sign up.  



Motion made to allow up to $1500 for deposit and or other setup costs made by Cody Dumont. 

Seconded by Frank Saglime. Motion passed 

Gary Gahan and Cherie Monnell went to hotel on Monday June 25 

Good of The League: 

Raffles: 50/50 $ 29.00 winner Mark Lindsley donated money to DNHMCL. 

Future Dates: 

Next Quarterly meetings is September 23 2018 and November 25 2018 @ 1100 

Seacoast picnic August 18 at CGS Newcastle NH 

BD4M Golf Tournament August 24 at Amherst Country Club 

September 9 Closing Ceremony of 100 nights 1800 at NH Veterans Cemetery 

Meeting ended at 1238. Closing ceremonies were conducted by Commandant, Chaplain, and 

Sgt at Arms.  

Submitted by: Shawn Carboni, Department Adjutant 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


